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Forest Education Directorate

•7*2. Shrt Vasudevan Niir: Will the 
Minister of Food »nd Agriculture be 
pleased to state:

(a) whether Government’s attention 
has been drawn to a report published 
in the ‘Northern Post’ of Dehra Dun 
dated the 22nd May, 1967 in which 
several instances of miuse of public 
money by the Forest Education Di
rectorate such as payment to firma 
unconnected with supplies, favouring 
pet firms in placing orders for equip
ment, placing  orders in excess of 
actual requirements and payment in 
advance of the delivery oi goods etc. 
have been mentioned; and

(b) if so, the action taken in the 
matter?

The Minister of State i» the Minis
try of Food, Agriculture Community 
Development and Coorperatlon  (ghrl 
Aanasahib Shinde):  (a) Yes, Sir.

(k) The matter  is being inquired 
into by the Central Bureau of Investi
gation.

Wheat BmrnggOhg to FakMaa

ItS. Shri D. C. Sterna: Will the 
tftolftter of Food a*d Agrfcwltate be 
pNMM t» state:

(■) whether it is a ftct that wheat 
is Mac smuggled to Pakistan  from

Punjab apart from other neighbouring 
States in India;

(b) whether  any  inquiries have 
been made into the matter;

(c) if so, the outcome thereof; and

Id) the steps  taken or proposed to 
be taken to check the same and bring 
the persons responsible to book?

The Minister of State in the Minis
try of Food, Agriculture CouHIMltT 
Development  and Cooperation (gtoi 
Annaaahlb Shinde):  (a) to (c).  lfc.
Sir. The Punjab  Government have 
categorically stated that no wheat in 
being smuggled to Pakistan. No report 
of smuggling to  Pakistan from any 
neighbouring State has also been re
ceived.

(d) Does not arise.

One wheat sane for H. p. and

*7*4. Shri Yafaa Datt Sham: Will
the Minister of Food and AjdnWaw 
be pleased to state:

(a) whether it is a fact that a «a#- 
grestion has been made by the Hima
chal Pradesh Government that Hima
chal be included in the Punjab Wheat 
Zone;

(b) if so.  Government's reaction 
thereto; «»*

(c) whether the Punjab Govern
ment are agreeable to this suggestion?

The Minister of Stale fat Ike Mala* 
try of Food, Agricnltnre, Cm—uiiHr 
Development mt Oseperattsn (Sfert 
Annaaakib RUfltfe):  (a) Tea, air.

(b)  and (c). ifae decision to m»k» 
Punjab and Himachal Pradean lata 
single-Sute zone w*» taken 
April, 1N7. at the conference of dMp 
Ministers held in New toelhi u4 jjl 9 
too early to think Of a m m .




